## Town of

P.O. Drawer 519
Town Engineer
Alexander T. Klose, P.E.



## **East Lyme**

108 Pennsylvania Ave Niantic, Connecticut 06357 Phone: (860) 691-4112 AKlose@eltownhall.com

To: Gary Goeschel, Director of Planning

From: Alex Klose, PE, Town Engineer

Date: January 18, 2023

Re: CGS 8-24 Review for Proposed Electric Vehicle Chargers in Town owned Hope Street &

Methodist Street Parking Lots

This office is requesting a CGS 8-24 review by the Planning Commission for the construction of electric vehicle chargers in the Town owned Hope Street and Methodist Street parking lots.

After an August 3, 2022 Board of Selectmen meeting discussion, on August 8, 2022 the First Selectman, through the Engineering Department submitted an application to Eversource for "Level 2" Chargers for the parking lots on Hope Street and Methodist Street in the Town owned parking lots, as well at "DCFC" chargers for the Town Hall and the Athletic Fields by Flanders Elementary School. Eversource has approved our rebate application for up to \$40,000 for the two level 2 sites, we are on the wait list for the DCFC sites.

The proposed activity is to construct two accessible charging spaces and ports (not limited to special license plate or a placard holders) with stubs for six more potential future spaces (accessible or non-accessible) and ports at both the Hope Street and Methodist Street Town owned parking lots.

The East Lyme Engineering Department is requesting an 8-24 review to install electric vehicle charging stations in the Hope Street and Methodist Street parking lots as a public improvement.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Cc: Kevin Seery, First Selectman